
MINUTES OF THE SVPOA ANNUAL MEETING – OCTOBER 28, 2020 

MEETING VIA ZOOM 

 

Ed Steil called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM / Adjourned at 3:25 PM 

 

Charitable Contributions (Steil) 

Fundraising, specifically Pancake Breakfasts, were restricted this year due to Covid-19.  It was decided 
that only two charitable contributions would be made this year and those would go to those entities 
that directly serve our community.  Contributions of $2500 will be given to the Sid Weber Memorial 
Cancer Fund and $2,500 will be given to the Scaly Mountain/Sky Valley Volunteer Fire Department. 

By-Laws Change (Steil) 

A By-Laws change was necessary to reflect the change in the financial year of the POA to a calendar 
year.  In accordance with the POA By-Laws, the proposed change was presented to the POA membership 
at least 30 days prior to this meeting.  The proposed change was accepted by the members. 

Membership Dues (Steil) 

Membership dues are due October 1.  Thank you to all POA members who have supported the POA this 
year and we look forward to your support next year. 

Welcome Back Party (Steil) 

The Welcome Back Party in 2021 will be held at the Dillard House on June 6, 2021 and will be fully paid 
by the POA.  It has not been decided if guests will be charged.  This will be discussed at the next Board 
Meeting and additional information will be provided to POA members. 

Pavilion Upgrades (Steil) 

Money has been included in the budget for upgrades to the pavilion and pavilion equipment to enhance 
our next year pancake breakfasts.  More information will be provided on these improvements. 

Sky Valley Webcam (Steil) 

A Webcam has been installed at the Sky Valley Club House that provides panoramic and close-up views 
of Sky Valley.  A link to the Webcam has been included on the Sky Valley POA website.  In addition, a link 
to Sky Valley weather has also been included on the POA website.  Links are also available on the 
Country Club website and will be included on the City of Sky Valley website. 

Chamber of Commerce Event (Steil) 

The Rabun Chamber of Commerce “Business After Hours” originally scheduled for October 29, 2020 has 
been postponed due to inclement until Thursday, November 5, 2020.  The City of Sky Valley is hosting 
the event at the Sky Valley Country Club to showcase our city to Chamber of Commerce members. 

 



Programs (Steil) 

A special thanks is extended to Jamie Darrah for arranging interesting and informative programs and 
presenters at this year’s general meetings.  Please see the meeting minutes for details of those 
programs. 

Marketing (O’Keefe) 

Bumper stickers and destination stickers for Sky Valley are now available free of charge at Sky Valley City 
Hall and the Sky Valley Country Club Pro Shop.  Please pickup your stickers, place them on your vehicles 
and help advertise the wonderful city where we live. 

Have a safe winter and we look forward to seeing everyone again next year! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roberta Walton 

 


